



Current OUS Policies Regarding Acceptance of Native American Languages

for Admission and for Bachelor of Arts

	Institution
	Admissions
	Bachelor of Arts

	EOU
	Accept Native American languages as meeting the foreign language requirement if they are transcripted.  No credit given for language proficiency alone.
	Accept Native American languages as meeting the foreign language requirement if they are transcripted.  No credit given for language proficiency alone.

	OIT
	Accept 2 years of high school level.  If no formal high school work, need certification from someone – a tribal elder, other official, or someone who can document their own proficiency – stating that the student is proficient at the equivalent of the second year of high school level or higher.  Standardized testing would also be accepted, but we are not aware of any such testing available. The person writing the reference would be asked to provide their background regarding his/her experience with the language. Policy is fairly flexible because there are limited or no standard tests for Native American languages.
	OIT does not offer a Bachelors of Arts degree and does not have a language requirement for graduation, except in the case where the student was admitted to OIT as deficient in Foreign Language and thus the requirement becomes a graduation requirement of completion of 2 terms of the same foreign language at the college level. 

	OSU
	Use of Native American languages to clear the OUS admissions (and consequently any deficient foreign language graduation) requirement is allowed. OSU follows OUS Second Language Admission requirement: “… the completion of an acceptable second language, including American Sign Language (ASL), through 1) coursework in high school or college or 2) by the demonstration of knowledge and/or proficiency in a second language.”
	Nothing in the academic regulations prohibits the use of a Native American language to clear the BA language requirement at OSU.  However, OSU does not offer such coursework on campus.  Our Foreign Languages and Literatures program would need to either develop a test in that Native American language or contract out to some certified Native American agency that could gauge the proficiency level of the student.  In addition, AR 23.b stipulates that an examination cannot be in a “foreign language that is the mother tongue of the application, or in courses not listed in the Oregon State University General Catalog.”

	PSU
	Accept 2 years of high school level.  If no formal high school work, need certification from someone – a tribal elder or other official – stating that the student is proficient at the second year of high school level or higher.  Works best if the person writing the reference provides background regarding his/her experience with the language. Policy is fairly flexible because there are limited or no standard tests for native American languages.
	Native American languages do meet language requirements for BA if proficiency can be demonstrated through evaluation by local experts or through available standardized tests.

	SOU
	SOU will accept 2 years of high school level Native American language if formally listed on a high school transcript.  If no formal high school work exists, SOU requires certification from a tribal member specifically designated by the tribe as a tribal language expert providing evidence of the proficiency level of the student.  The person providing the certification should explain her/his own language background and experience, describe the student’s language background, and complete the language proficiency form provided by Foreign Languages and Literatures at SOU.  The certification letter should be addressed to the Director of Foreign Languages and Literatures.
	Native American languages can be used to meet language requirements for the BA.  However, SOU does not offer coursework in any Native American language through the second year level.  Native American languages may satisfy the requirement if the student has two years of the language on a university transcript (from another university), or if proficiency can be demonstrated through evaluation by local/tribal language experts or through available standardized tests.  If proficiency is provided by tribal language experts, they should follow the same procedure as outlined for admissions: The person providing the certification should explain her/his own language background and experience, describe the student’s language background, and complete the language proficiency form provided by Foreign Languages and Literatures at SOU.  The certification letter should be addressed to the Director of Foreign Languages and Literatures.

	UO
	Accept 2 years of high school level.  If no formal high school work, need certification from someone – a tribal elder or other official – stating that the student is proficient at the second year of high school level or higher.  Works best if the person writing the reference provides background regarding his/her experience with the language. Policy is fairly flexible because there are limited or no standard tests for native American languages.
	Native American languages do meet language requirements for BA.  UO offers coursework in one of them through the second year level.  Other Native American languages not taught at UO may satisfy the requirement if proficiency can be demonstrated through evaluation by local experts or through available standardized tests.

	WOU
	Students wishing to utilize their proficiency for meeting admissions requirements (2 years of high school language equivalency or 1 year college level or higher) must provide written attestation of their proficiency level from a standardized exam or a tribal official or elder appointed by the tribe.  This document should be provided to the Humanities Division chair, who will then complete the appropriate paperwork and keep a copy of the document on file with the benchmarks. If there is no standardized exam (e.g. CLEP, BYU), ACTFL or TSPC proficiency benchmarks for the different levels of the language in question must be on file in the Humanities Division office.  It is the responsibility of the student to arrange for the documents to be sent if there is nothing on file.
	Students wishing to utilize their proficiency for meeting Bachelor of Arts requirements (2 years of college language equivalency or higher) must provide written attestation of their proficiency level from a standardized exam or a tribal official or elder appointed by the tribe.  This document should be provided to the Humanities Division chair, who will then complete the appropriate paperwork and keep a copy of the document on file with the benchmarks. If there is no standardized exam (e.g. CLEP, BYU), ACTFL or TSPC proficiency benchmarks for the different levels of the language in question must be on file in the Humanities Division office.  It is the responsibility of the student to arrange for the documents to be sent if there is nothing on file.

	OHSU
	No language requirement for admission.
	OHSU School of Nursing will accept Native Languages as meeting the foreign language requirement with 2 years of high school language completion or 2 quarters or 1 semester of college level coursework at C grade or higher.  Native speakers who would like to test out of this requirement may provide proof of language proficiency examination.  


3

